Maverick Lacrosse League (MLL)
Expectations of Parents (Rev 1.0 – January 2005)

The MLL is committed to providing the best possible athletic experiences for the young athletes of our community.  There are many volunteers that spend many hours seeing to it that your children have the opportunity to participate in a safe environment focused on learning, character building and preparation for all of their life’s future endeavors both on and off the playing field.  You as a parent of a young athlete, whether or not you every played an organized sport or not, are the most crucial part of the equation. Your time, effort, love and support make it possible for your child to succeed no matter what their ability or skill level

We have developed this set of expectations of parents in order to help make your child’s experiences the most positive possible.  

1. Make sure that you take a few minutes to get to know your child’s coach.  Establishing a positive relationship can help you deal with any and all of the issues that may come up during the season 

2. Make sure your child’s coach is advised of any special needs as it relates to scheduling conflicts, health issues, etc.

3. Make arrangements to have your child to practice and games on time.  It is important that your child not be made uncomfortable by being late to an event.  In addition, our practice times are somewhat limited each week.  Every minute counts!

4. Advise your child’s coach in advance of scheduling issues, illnesses, etc. that will cause your child to miss a practice or a game.  There is nothing more embarrassing to a team then to have to forfeit a game because of lack of attendance.  In our recreation level leagues, rescheduling of games is always possible.

5. Wherever and whenever possible be a volunteer to help with team organization, field preparation, snack bar or any other of the wide range of activities necessary to keep the organization afloat.   We cannot survive without your help.

6. Encourage your child.  Keep the positives to a maximum and the criticism to a minimum.   Do not pressure your child to perform.  It is counterproductive and takes the fun out the game.

7. Encourage your child to practice skills learned at team practices on their own.   Michael Jordan got to be the best player in history by working harder than anyone else on his own! 

8. Encourage your child to watch their sport on television.   There is a tremendous amount to be learned by just watching college and professional athletes.

9. Cheer for your child and their teammates, but do not try to coach them from the sidelines.   It is confusing for the athlete to have instructions barked at them during a game from anyone but their coach.  Athletes need to focus in order to be successful.

10. Do not accept poor sportsmanship from your child.  Be constructive in pointing out the merits of treating teammates, opposing players, coaches and referees with dignity and respect.  Most importantly act as a positive role model by demonstrating and encouraging dignity and respect for all participants.  It is unacceptable to denigrate anyone during a game and it will not be tolerated.  If you have a concern over the behavior of players, coaches or referees, it must be brought to the attention of the coach, sports director and MLL Board in that order.

11. Any concerns with MLL coaches should be dealt with in a timely and professional manner.  Ideally you should raise your concern directly with coach.  If you are not satisfied, the issued should be raised to the appropriate MLL sports director.

In closing, it is not our intention to instruct you on how to be a good parent.  Our goal is solely to enhance the enjoyment of all athletes, coaches, parents and referees.  You are a critical part of the equation when it comes to the success of our organization.  Our children can only be successful if we as parents provide the right environment and act as positive role models.

